
 

 

 

World Teachers’ Day: 

On behalf of all staff at OLD, thank you for spoiling us last Friday on World 

Teachers’ Day. The photo below shows some of the staff enjoying a lovely 

morning tea provided by the P+F.  

Why are staff holding up forks? … A parent saw a note on the staffroom 

whiteboard last week stating: “Donate a fork today!”. Basically, for some 

unusual reason, all of our staffroom forks have disappeared. Thank you to the 

P+F for the very simple, but exciting, donation of forks! I note that we were 

also spoiled with a lovely massage from the P+F and a tasty morning tea made 

for us by Diana Dharma. Thanks everyone. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P+F Annual General Meeting – Next week Tuesday 6 November 6.30pm 

Everyone is welcome at the 2018 P+F Annual General Meeting, Tuesday 6 

November 6.30pm. 

At this meeting, as a group, we will discuss how the P+F leadership group will 

‘look’ and function going forward. There will, of course, be a slight change in 

the purpose of the group considering there will be no need for any fundraising. 

Put simply, the new P+F leadership group will essentially be solely dedicated to 

engaging the community through social events, social support, parent 

educational opportunities and more. 

Following are some ideas that might assist us going forward to ensure 2019 is 

indeed ‘engaging’ for all … I sense we quite likely might need: 

A P+F organisation group responsible for updating, organising and 

refreshing the invaluable ‘parent contact details’ lists - (including        

co-ordinating/encouraging parent representative/leaders for every 

class at OLD) 

COMING EVENTS   

October 

Wed 31 Kindergarten  

Excursion 

November 

Fri 2 Kindergarten 2019 

Transition  

9-10.30 (1 of 3) 

Tues 6 Plenary 2020 

Meeting 6pm 

Tues 6 P&F AGM 6.30pm 

Fri 9 Kindergarten 2019 

Transition  

9-10.30 (2 of 3) 

Fri 9 Remembrance Day 

Ceremony 12.20pm 

Fri 16 Kindergarten 2019 

Transition  

9-10.30 (3 of 3) 

Thurs 29 Year 6 Graduation 

& End of Year Liturgy 10am 

December 

Thurs 6 Swimming Carnival 

Wed 19 Term 4 Concludes 

KEEP CHECKING THE SCHOOL’S   WEBSITE 

UNDER ‘NEWS & EVENTS - EVENTS FOR 

POSSIBLE CHANGES TO DATES  

www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au 
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The Principal’s Piece cont. 
 

 

 

A P+F organisation group that can meet prior to the end of this year to organise a full 2019 calendar of events 

The calendar of events needs to have specific events allocated to specific grades 

Standard structures/proformas can be  agreed to to support ease of organisation 

Each major grade event needs: 

A leading co-ordinator  

An ‘events treasurer’ 

An engagement ‘influencer’ 

A P+F organisation group to effectively oversee all events; but this group does not necessarily have 

involvement in the running of events.  

A P+F organisational group that is ultimately always planning ahead, watching the events’ calendar and 

encouraging new teams of leaders for each grade-specific event 

A P+F organisation group that is ready to spring to action and respond to family and wider community needs 

A P+F organisation group of members who can liaise feely with the principal and the School Advisory Council 

regarding ‘engagement’ and general school/community matters 

A P+F organisation group of members who can build a file/folder of resources, re events etc, to support a 

really smooth and easier 2020 

A P+F organisation group that can support the managers of canteen, school uniform shop, school banking, 

book club etc 

A P+F organisation group that links in with the Diocesan Parents’ Association where relevant 

School Advisory Council: 

After much interviewing and consultation, I will be really very pleased to announce in next week’s newsletter 

(Tuesday 6/11) the members of the School Advisory Council for 2019.  

I sincerely thank everyone who engaged in the deliberation and consultation process that was much smoother 

and easier than I anticipated … ie please remember that this is the first time I have lead a process to elect a 

School Advisory Council; indeed, 2019 will be the first time I’ve worked with a School Advisory Council. 

The council has five parent representatives (nicely spread across classes K-6), two teachers and one principal – ie 

eight members in total. 

The council will meet together before the end of the year to prepare for 2019 so we ‘hit the new year running’. 

 

Finally, we need this P+F organisation group to be a team of about five or six                     

representatives. I will propose the following positions (or similar) for election at the AGM 

next Tuesday 6.11.18. 

Team President 

Vice Team President 

Secretary 

Overall Class Parents’ Leader 

‘Engagement’ and Promotions Leader 

Diocesan Parents’ Council link person 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Principal’s Piece cont. 
 
 

Christmas Carols led by OLD School Choir at Kmart – Chatswood Chase – 15.11.18 – 10am 

Everyone is warmly invited to come to Kmart, Chatswood Chase, Thursday 15 November 10am to see our school 

choir sing and help ‘open’ the Wishing Tree Appeal. 

Mayor Gail Giles-Gidney and other prominent community leaders will be present at this exciting occasion. 

Christmas Celebration for OLD – 14.12.18 – 5pm 

On Friday 14 December – 5pm - in our church, Mr Andrew Chinn will lead the school and community in what 

promises to be a wonderful Christmas celebration. Parents familiar with Andrew’s capacity to lift us to praise and 

laughter will indeed be very excited to know “he’s coming back”! 

Plenary 2020 Meeting at OLD School - Tuesday 6 November 6pm - (just prior to the P+F AGM) 

I urge parents to read the letter further on/attached in this newsletter regarding a pivotal period of deliberation 
that our Catholic Church is undergoing (ie Plenary 2020). This critical period of deliberation really needs your 
input and suggestions now! 

Mr Sam McClean will manage a meeting at school just prior to the P+F AGM at 6pm (6.11.18). 

A comprehensive explanation of Plenary 2020 is given in the outline attached to this newsletter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Assistant Principal’s Piece. 
 
 

International Teacher Appreciation Day:  On behalf of all the staff at OLD, I would like to thank the parents in our 
school community for their generous and compassionate words, notes and tokens of appreciation gifted to us last 
Friday. We love coming to this beautiful school every day and spending our days with all the amazing children 
here at OLD. It is a gift to be part of the lives of our students and also to be part of the wider school community 
with you all too. Thank you! 

Bishop’s Art Prize Congratulations to Isabella (Year 2) who was awarded an ‘Honourable Mention’ in the 2018 
Bishop’s Art Prize. This is a competition that every student at Our Lady of Dolours entered. Isabella also won a gift 
voucher to an art store so she can continue to explore her passion and talent for art.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Swimming Lessons (Kinder-Year 4)  All K-4 classes have now received the swimming permission notes back from 
parents and the swimming school (Fitness first) are organising the coaches and support team. Between now and 
next week there are some very important things to get organised (especially for the younger students): 

1.       Label all items of your child’s clothing – school uniform, swimming costume, goggles, swimming cap, 
shoes, socks, underwear, spare clothes, towel, swimming bag 

2.       Have swimming bags packed the night before to prevent anything being forgotten 

3.       Ensure your child can get in and out of their own swimming costume independently 

4.       Ensure your child can put their own school uniform on independently 

Reminder: All children wear their swimming costumes to school under their sports uniform. If you child has 
swimming at 9.15am, they wear their swimming costume under their ‘pool clothes’ and wear a pair of thongs / 
sandals to school. ‘Pool clothes’ may include an easy summer dress, t-shirt and shorts, a wearable hooded towel.   

 

Swimming carnival:  In the next couple of weeks families will be receiving permission notes for the school 
swimming carnival on Thursday 6th December. When these notes are sent home, it is vital that all necessary notes 
and information are returned to the school by the due date. Thanking you in advance. 



 

 

 

 
All Saints Day (Nov 1) and All Soul’s Day (Nov 2) 

On the Feast of All Saints and the Commemoration of All Souls we celebrate our belonging to a great family of 

faith, reaching across heaven and earth.  Some saints are famous; they have been officially recognised 

(canonised) by the Church.  Others are known only to a few – perhaps they are among your family circles.  We 

look to the saints to inspire us, to shake us out of our earthbound way of seeing things, to lift our sights to the 

‘more’ we are capable of in following Jesus.  On All Souls Day we remember and pray for all the deceased, 

knowing that, through the love of Christ, our prayers reach beyond the grave. 

 

Parent Retreat Day 

Catholic Schools Office Broken Bay is offering a Parent Retreat Day in the beautiful, restful grounds of St Joseph’s 
Spirituality Centre, Kincumber South. Friday 2 November, 9am–4pm. Cost: $20 donation (pay on the day). Theme: 
‘Ancient Wisdom, Contemporary Lives’. See attached brochure for detailed information or go to the Walking the 
Way website.    

RSVP: Sallyanne.butel@dbb.catholic.edu.au  

 
Additional tips: 

Is car-pooling an option? 

Participants are urged to ‘register now’ (for purposes of catering, resources); and can pay later (donation on 
the day). 

 
 

Christmas Concert with Andrew Chinn 

On Friday December 14th, religious songwriter and singer will be visiting 
our school to be a part of our Christmas celebrations.  Andrew’s songs, 
such as “These Hands”, “Together As One”, “Rainbow” and “In the 
Beginning” are used in classrooms and liturgies around Australia, New 
Zealand, the United States, Canada and the United Kingdom.  Parents are 
warmly invited to be a part of the celebration of faith and fun.  The 
concert will take place in the Our Lady of Dolours Church at 5pm.  We 
look forward to seeing you there. 

 

 

Andrew Chinn: Biography 

 Was a teacher for 20 years in Catholic schools in Sydney, taught all grades from Kindergarten to Year 6 (was 
a Kindergarten/Prep teacher for 2 years) 

 Song writing since 1993 

 Has released 11 CD’s, 6 picture books, and 6 DVD’s 

 His music is used in schools across Australia, New Zealand, USA and Canada and he has visited more than 
1000 schools around those countries. 

 His best-known songs are These Hands, Together As One, Rainbow, In the Beginning, Shine Among Them, 
An African Blessing, Rise Up and God Made Them All. 

 Live in Wollongong with his wife, Bernadette, youngest daughter, Eleanor, and a couple of Shetland 
Sheepdogs called Mollee and Elbee, who love going to the beach 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 

http://walkingtheway.dbbcso.org/annual-retreat-more-info.html
http://walkingtheway.dbbcso.org/annual-retreat-more-info.html
mailto:Sallyanne.butel@dbb.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

As you may be aware, the Catholic Church across Australia is to have a Plenary Council in 2020, known as Plenary 2020. 

 

A Plenary Council is the highest formal gathering of all local churches in a country. Our Plenary Council 2020 is being held so 

that we can have dialogue about the future of the Catholic Church in Australia. 

The last time the Catholic Church in Australia held a Plenary Council was in 1937. It has been more than 80 years since we 

gathered all of the Church together and much has changed. In 2020, we will have a Plenary Council about the future of the 

Catholic Church in Australia. What are we called to do? Who are we called to be? How do we need to change? 

Pope Francis has spoken of the need to engage in the world and respond in faith. He said: 

“Our previous ways of explaining the world and relationships, good and bad, no longer appears to work. The way in which we 

locate ourselves in history has changed. Things we thought would never happen, or that we never thought we would see, we 

are experiencing now, and we dare not even imagine the future. That which appeared normal to us – family, the Church, 

society and the world – will probably no longer seem that way. We cannot simply wait for what we are experiencing to pass, 

under the illusion that things will return to being how they were before.” 

The journey toward the Plenary Council will help us to prepare to listen to God by listening to one another. We invite all 

people to engage, to be a part of the listening and dialogue encounter in the next two years. 

The key question asked in in the run up to the plenary council is: 

“What do you think God is asking of us in Australia at this time?” 

We are asked to come together and share dialogue about how each of us answer this question. If many people respond to 

this call, the Plenary Council will have much information to work from. There is no ‘prerequisite’ to have your say. The 

Plenary Council wants to hear from everyone. From those who attend Mass and are active in the Church, to those who are 

not as familiar with their Parish as perhaps they used to be. 

At Our Lady of Dolours Catholic School, we will have the opportunity to come together to share our understandings of the 

key question “What do you think God is asking of us in Australia at this time?” There will be a listening and dialogue session 

in the school library at 6pm sharp on Tuesday 6th of November – right before the Parents and Friends AGM. 

If you would like more information on the Plenary Council, go to http://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/  

If you are not able to get to this session, you are more than welcome to share your ideas online at http://

plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/resources/have-your-say/ 

Pastoral Care—Mr Sam McClean 

http://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/
http://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/resources/have-your-say/
http://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/resources/have-your-say/
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Camp Australia 



 

 

 

 

Above is the canteen roster & there are still a few spots to fill. The canteen is open Monday -= Friday 12.40—1.40pm, so just 

an hour of your time is all that is needed. If you are able to fill and of the orange highlighted spots please email 

olodcanteen@yahoo.com.au 

The kids thank you for your assistance! 

Community News 
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